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Bridge deck deterioration is a significant issue across Montana. Overlays are a common bridge deck repair 
method; however, traditional overlay materials often lack durability and have high maintenance costs over 
the lifetime of a bridge. In contrast, ultra-high performance concrete (UHPC) overlays offer a compelling 
alternative, particularly when addressing structural capacity and performance concerns. By providing 
durability and strength, UHPC can be used either in place of inferior overlay materials or when the 
alternative is complete bridge or deck replacement. 

Overall, this research was a critical step toward understanding the benefits of using UHPC in this new 
application, ultimately paving the way for the successful rehabilitation of numerous deteriorating bridge 
decks across Montana. If an implementation project is pursued, beyond the immediate extension of the 
selected bridge’s lifespan, the project will instill confidence within MDT regarding the effective use of 
UHPC as an overlay material. While the initial cost of UHPC may be higher, its enhanced durability and 
strength contribute to a longer lifespan and reduced need for maintenance, greatly lowering the associated 
costs over time. This research investment will lead to increased use of UHPC in Montana, ultimately 
resulting in a more sustainable and economical infrastructure for the state.
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This public document was published  
in electronic format at no cost for printing and distribution.

DISCLAIMER STATEMENT

This document is disseminated under the sponsorship of the Montana Department of Transportation (MDT) and the United 
States Department of Transportation (USDOT) in the interest of information exchange. The State of Montana and the United 
States assume no liability for the use or misuse of its contents.

The contents of this document reflect the views of the authors, who are solely responsible for the facts and accuracy of the data 
presented herein. The contents do not necessarily reflect the views or official policies of MDT or the USDOT.

The State of Montana and the United States do not endorse products of manufacturers.

This document does not constitute a standard, specification, policy or regulation.

ALTERNATIVE FORMAT STATEMENT

Alternative accessible formats of this document will be provided on request. Persons who need an alternative format should 
contact the Office of Civil Rights, Department of Transportation, 2701 Prospect Avenue, PO Box 201001, Helena, MT 59620. 
Telephone 406-444-5416 or Montana Relay Service at 711.


